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COMPLETION OF MAJOR TRANSACTION
IN RELATION TO

DISPOSAL OF PROPERTY IN MALAYSIA

References are made to (i) the announcement of Gemilang International Limited  
(the “Company”) dated 18 August 2023 and the circular (the “Circular”) of the 
Company dated 27 September 2023 in relation to, among other things, the Disposal;  
(ii) the announcement of the Company dated 7 September 2023 in relation to the delay in 
despatch of circular; and (iii) the announcement of the Company dated 13 October 2023 
in relation to, among other things, the poll results of the extraordinary general meeting 
of the Company. Unless otherwise defined, capitalised terms used in this announcement 
shall have the same meanings as those defined in the Circular.

COMPLETION OF THE DISPOSAL

The Board is pleased to announce that all the conditions precedent as set out under the 
Sale and Purchase Agreement have been fulfilled and the Completion took place on 14 
February 2024 in accordance with the terms and conditions of the Sale and Purchase 
Agreement. Upon Completion, the Property ceased to be owned by the Vendor and the 
Company ceased to have any interests in the Property.
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